March 25, 1927. Judge N. B. Brooks, Goldendale, Washington. Dear Sir:-I wish to acknowledge your letter of recent date, and to say that you and your friends that went to Olympia were able to do some wonderfully good work. I hope some day to have the privilege of visiting with you regarding this trip. I will say that as a Road Committee we have taken the matter up with our local newspaper man, and believe that he will from now on leave the subject entirely alone. I hope to have a visit with Duncan Dunn before I mail this letter, and possibly add to it. Yours very truly, Chairman of Road Committee McG:N